
 
 

 
 

Upper Thames River Conservation Authority 

Embro Dam 
Class Environmental Assessment Continuation 

NOTICE OF INTENT 
Upper Thames River Conservation Authority (UTRCA), through their consultant Matrix Solutions Inc., is 
continuing work on the Class Environmental Assessment for the Embro Dam within the Township of 
Zorra. The study is the continuation of the 2015 Embro Dam Class EA. The map below shows the 
location of the study area. 

The UTRCA commissioned a Dam Safety Review (DSR) of the Embro Dam which was completed in 
2007. The DSR identified issues with the spillway capacity and embankment stability of the dam. This 
Class EA study was initiated to assess the existing site conditions and constraints and develop 
potential alternatives to address the identified issues at the dam. The project file will be updated to 
include the recently completed Cultural Heritage Evaluation Report and an addendum to the Existing 
Conditions Report. 

The project will continue under the Conservation Ontario Class Environmental Assessment for 
Remedial Flood and Erosion Control Projects document (June 2013). 

The Project Team invites public input and comments and will incorporate them into the planning and 
design of this project. The public will be notified in advance of a Public Information Centre that will be 
held to present information on the project and receive public feedback. To submit comments, request 
further information, or join the project mailing list, please contact: 

Mr. Sarbjit Singh, E.I.T. 
Water Control Structures Technologist 
Upper Thames River Conservation Authority 
1424 Clarke Road, London, Ontario N5V 2S5 
Tel: 519-451-2800 ext.245 
singhs@thamesriver.on.ca  

Mr. David Charles, P.Eng. 
Supervisor, Water and Erosion Control 
Structures 
Upper Thames River Conservation Authority 
1424 Clarke Road, London, Ontario N5V 2S5 
Tel: 519-451-2800 ext.244 
charlesd@thamesriver.on.ca   
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